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Annual Business Meeting

February 6, 2020

Historic Central Hotel, 171 N Broadway, Burns

The following attended:  HSWCD District Manager (DM) Shannon Brubaker; District employees Carlton Strough, Sarah Mundy, Danielle Reynolds, Laura LaForest, Barbara Pearson; HSWCD Directors Carol Dunten, Pat Sharp, Louie Molt, Jeff Hussey, Scott Franklin; Guests Bill Pearson, Alfred Dunten, Tom Sharp, Melodi Molt, Sheree Hussey, Nellie Franklin, Bonnie Rasmussen, Ross Otley, Maria Snodgress, Zola Ryan, Robert Gaslin, Marty and Lowell Goold, Kenny McLain, Chelsea Jones, Karen Moon, Janae Trimble, Chad Boyd, Jay Nelson, Katie Baltzor, William Dunten and daughter Kayli Dunten, Matt Sitz, Gary and Georgia Marshall, Jenny and Curt McCormack, Leslie Richman
The meeting began with a greeting time among guests.  The Juniper Cookhouse catered a buffet dinner.  The menu was tri-tip, pulled pork, green salad, vegetable casserole, cheesy potatoes, miscellaneous cookies and bars and soft drinks.  The Cookhouse also provided plates, napkins and utensils.  The Historic Central Hotel also had a no host bar service that served beer, cider and wine.

DM Brubaker served as emcee, thanking everyone for attending, the partners for presenting updates, and to those who donated door prizes.  The Historic Central Hotel donated one night’s lodging, The Silvies Valley Ranch donated tee shirts, hats, and a gift bag; the Great Basin Seed Company donated seed for sage-grouse forage and wildflowers; local wildlife photographer Charlotte Ganskopp donated two photos (which the district paid to be mounted on canvas)—one of a buck and the other of a sage-grouse.  Other door prizes provided by the district included two Stanley thermal mugs, two books about sage-grouse by wildlife photographer Noppadol Paothong, a sage-grouse ceramic trivet and two bottles of Famous Grouse Scotch.
Oregon Department of Agriculture’s (ODA) Invasive Weed Management Specialist Bonnie Rasmussen gave an update on the battle with invasive species and noxious weeds.  USDA Natural Resource Conservation Service (NRCS) District Conservationist (DC) Zola Ryan discussed project funding, ODA Ag Water Quality Specialist Maria Snodgress gave an overview of her work.  DM Brubaker gave the presenters personal gifts of pepper jelly as a thank you.
HSWCD employees introduced themselves.  Sage-grouse Coordinator Sarah Mundy spoke on CCAA goals; Carlton Strough provided an update of the Silvies Focus Area.  The employee profiles and projects were given via power point presentation.  

Robert Gaslin of Gaslin Accounting CPAs went over his audit report, also by power point.  

The minutes from the January 23, 2020 meeting were given to board members upon arrival.  District Director Pat Sharp moved, and Director Scott Franklin seconded that the minutes be approved as submitted.  The motion passed.

Special Recognition Awards were given.  Board Chair Carol Dunten received a Board Recognition and NRCS Zola Ryan a Partner in Conversation.  Both were given a plaque and flowers.  Former DM Marty Suter-Goold received a commemorative Pendleton blanket and framed certificate in recognition for her Distinguished Service for her years of service to the district.
Door prizes were awarded.  The meeting closed at 8 pm but many remained after to visit.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Pearson, Admin Assist
	________________________________________
	___________________________

	Carol Dunten, Board Chair
	Date



